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Board of Trustees 
El Camino Community College District 
 
Dear Members of the Board: 
 
The April 15, 2013, Board meeting will begin with a presentation of the Annual Report 
of The Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee by Mr. Kirk Retz.  A copy of the report is 
included in this mailing (Attachment A) and can also be viewed at:  
http://www.elcamino.edu/administration/bond/bond-financial-audits.asp.  In addition, 
there will be a public hearing on the negotiation reopeners for the Federation of Teachers. 
 

A. The Academic Affairs section includes proposed curriculum changes for the 
upcoming academic year; 

 
B. The Student and Community Advancement section includes information on grant 

applications and acceptance, and revisions of two board policies; 
 
C. The Administrative Services section contains the Quarterly Fiscal Status Report 

and contract agreements.  You will note an unusually large number of declarations 
of surplus property which is forthcoming due to the renovation and move of 
Information Technology Services; 

 
D. The Administrative Services’ Measure E Bond section includes two bid awards for 

the STEM Center Project and the Bookstore Elevator Project.  It also includes 
contracts for State inspection services and other compliance related issues; 

 
E. The Human Resources section includes routine employment and personnel 

changes; 
 

F. The Superintendent/President section includes the Resolution Ordering the 
Biennial Governing Board Election. 

 
During the next few weeks, a draft of our 2013 Environmental Impact Report will be 
available for review.  We will provide the link to the document when it is posted.    
 

http://www.elcamino.edu/�
http://www.elcamino.edu/administration/bond/bond-financial-audits.asp�


In our previous Board packet, we had intended to include the letter from Richard Foss, 
Local Union 105, but a miscommunication between offices occurred (Attachment B). 
 
The following items are also presented for your information: 
 
1. Correspondence from Ann Garten and Jo Ann Higdon regarding Sheet Metal Workers 

Local 105; 
 

2. Correspondence from Dr. Francisco Arce regarding the Child Development Center; 
 
3. California Community Colleges CEO Child Development Center Survey Responses; 
 
4. Correspondence from Dr. Jeanie Nishime regarding UCLA Extension (UNEX) 

Proposal; 
 
5. Correspondence from Dr. Jeanie Nishime regarding Adult Education; 
 
6. Correspondence from Ann Garten regarding ribbon cutting and groundbreakings; 
 
7. Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges 2013 Annual Report; 
 
8. Email correspondence from Chief Michael Trevis regarding the City of Manhattan 

Beach donation to the El Camino College Campus Police; 
 
9. Correspondence from Dr. Nishime regarding Charles Boecher Residency 

Determination; 
 
10. Los Angeles County Registrar-Recorder/County Clerk invoice for El Camino 

Community College District November 06, 2012 General Election; 
 
11. Correspondence from President Fallo to Ms. Leisa Biggers and Dr. Elaine Cannon 

regarding Black History Month event; 
 
12. Correspondence from Dr. Gloria Miranda regarding Black History Month; 
 
13. Contract of Employment for the Chief Executive Officer of the Compton Community 

College District; 
 
14. 2012/2013 Year-End Activities (updated); 
 
15. Invitation to the El Camino College Paramedic Training Institute Graduation; 
 
16. Invitation to the El Camino College Fire Academy Graduation; 
 



17. Correspondence from the National Council for Marketing & Public Relations 
regarding award for “El Camino College Community News.” 

 
You will host a ribbon cutting ceremony for the Athletic Education and Fitness Complex 
at 3:30 p.m. prior to the Board meeting (map enclosed Attachment C).  President Fallo 
will be available in his office at 3 p.m.  Carts will be available at the President’s Office at 
3:15 p.m. for transportation to the ribbon cutting ceremony. 
 
Should you have any questions, comments or concerns, please feel free to contact Susan 
Pickens or me. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Jo Ann Higdon 
       Vice President, Administrative Services 
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